

CAMBERWELL COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES of the Camberwell Community Council held on Monday 31 October 2011 at 7.00 pm at Albrighton Community Centre, 37 Albrighton Road, East Dulwich Estate, London SE22 8AH

PRESENT: Councillor Norma Gibbes (Chair)

Councillor Dora Dixon-Fyle (Vice-Chair)

Councillor Kevin Ahern Councillor Stephen Govier Councillor Peter John

Councillor the Right Revd Emmanuel Oyewole

Councillor Veronica Ward Councillor Mark Williams Councillor Ian Wingfield

OFFICER Michelle Normanly, (Senior Project Manager)

SUPPORT: Sally Crew (Group Manager, Policy and Programmes)

Jack Ricketts (Transport Planner)

Abdi Mohamed Ibrahim, (Neighbourhood Coordinator)

Grace Semakula, (Community Council Development Officer)

Beverley Olamijulo, (Constitutional Officer)

1. INTRODUCTION AND WELCOME

The chair welcomed councillors, members of the public and officers to the meeting.

2. APOLOGIES

There were no apologies for absence.

3. DISCLOSURE OF MEMBERS' INTERESTS AND DISPENSATIONS

There were none.

4. ITEMS OF BUSINESS THAT THE CHAIR DEEMS URGENT

There were none.

5. MINUTES FROM THE PREVIOUS MEETING

RESOLVED:

That the minutes of the meeting held on 22 September 2011 be agreed as a correct record of that meeting and signed by the chair.

This was subject to an amendment relating to item 11:

Grove Vale first and second stage parking consultation

Councillor Govier's comments did not accurately convey what he highlighted at the community council meeting on 22 September 2011. He expressed concern at September meeting that the Grove Vale CPZ consultation was not wide enough and he wanted the minutes to reflect this statement.

Councillor Govier's comments were noted at this meeting and the necessary amendments were made to the minutes for 22 September 2011.

6. DEPUTATIONS/PETITIONS

None were received.

7. COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS AND PRESENTATIONS

The following presentations and announcements were made:

Welcome from Albrighton Community Centre

Steve Hedger welcomed everyone to the Albrighton Community Centre and spoke about the newly refurbished community centre which has the same footprint as the previous building but is significantly larger.

The centre opened in April this year and offers a range of activities with more services being delivered in the future. They include a Saturday kids club, holiday play schemes, a youth club, Chinese kick boxing, zumba classes, Irish dancing, faith groups and Ta Chi classes. Also a local nursery on the estate uses the centre.

Steve took questions on the income and revenue generated (£8k a month) which is used for the up keep of the building and facilities for the centre.

Councillor Ward mentioned that she hoped the facilities would benefit the wider community in South Camberwell and beyond.

Councillor John congratulated Steve for all his hard work at the centre. Steve explained the Tenants Association would soon become a new Development Trust, as the inaugural meeting was due take to place by the end of year by then the Tenant Association would be

registered as a charity.

Sidney Bates memorial

The chair announced that a ceremony would take place on Saturday, 2 November 2011 at 11.00am at Camberwell Green to honour a young Camberwell resident called Sidney Bates who died in World War II and received the Victoria Cross. Members of his Family are expected to attend the service. The chair encouraged local residents to attend.

Council Assembly

The chair announced the next council assembly meeting would be held at Charter School, Red Post Hill on Tuesday, 29 November 2011 at 7.00pm. The theme would be Housing.

Having Faith in Southwark – Part Three

Councillor the Right Revd Oyewole announced the Having Faith in Southwark event which was a public conversation about faith premises. This was on Thursday 10 November 2011 at 6.30pm, Tooley Street, SE1 2TZ. For more information contact Michael Cleere, Community Cohesion Coordinator on 020 7525 5645 or email michael.cleere@southwark.gov.uk

Greendale, Denmark Hill, SE22

Councillor Ward announced that the proposal for the Greendale site had not been validated because an ecological report was required for the site. Councillor Ward said she would keep people updated on progress.

Cleaner Greener Safer 2012 -2013 launch

The chair announced the launch of the Cleaner Greener Safer funding which is divided amongst all eight of the community council areas. The amount allocated to all eight is £220,000.

Michelle Normanly from the Cleaner Greener Safer team addressed the meeting about the application period for the CGS funding programme. This was launched at an event on 29 October 2011 at a community garden in Peckham.

Michelle referred to the criteria and the types of projects that have previously been awarded funding and to highlight the time limit set for the funding programme. Officers were available during the break to answer questions. People were also encouraged to visit the council's website to down load a CGS e-form.

Councillor Govier expressed concern about the delivery of CGS projects in the Camberwell area particularly those on open spaces (e.g. locality of Sainsbury's supermarket). He said he would like to see the process for these schemes to be much tighter and to deliver what was promised.

Councillor John agreed with Councillor Govier's comments and outlined that he hoped all CGS projects that were previously approved are dealt with in a timely fashion. He said next year's funding programme would eliminate the backlog and ensure all CGS projects

are delivered within a two year time frame.

Camberwell Society

Nick Holt, chair of the Camberwell Society gave a presentation at the meeting and explained that this was the first community council he had attended. He also welcomed the launch of the Camberwell Town Centre.

The Camberwell Society is a registered society with 600 members and new members are welcomed to widen the diversity.

The role of the Camberwell Society is to ensure a high standard of development is met in the area. The Society raises money for local events and charities, and lobbies on issues like transport, planning, licensing, open spaces and public realm in general. They also join other local groups to help fund local facilities.

Nick outlined the objectives of the Camberwell Society, they include the following:

- Development and improvements in Camberwell focussing on major sites and planning applications particularly those with a change of use.
- Looking at proposals for a new library in Camberwell.
- Good development and improvement of public realm, refuse collection, clutter on pavements, (Camberwell Church Street), advertising banners, buildings along shops are look dilapidated, arrange for them to be spruced up if possible.
- Extension of the bike hire scheme to Camberwell and possibly in the long term have a tube station in the south of Borough.

In response to questions, about Camberwell's old railway station Nick agreed that this needs to be looked at.

Also pavements in the area should be improved to better accommodate scooters and push chairs. The old railway station closed in 1915 and for the 100th year anniversary they want to look at the idea of having a completely new station on that site. The Society tried this with the station behind the old bingo hall unfortunately this was unsuccessful. Councillor Wingfield mentioned that he had pushed for a proposal to extend the tube network to the Camberwell area.

Camberwell Youth provision

Edward James, Camberwell Youth Officer gave an overview of youth provision and about what his role entailed. At the moment the work involved him being on duty six days a week in the Camberwell area. The target groups are mainly young people, pregnant teenage girls, lesbian and gay people and gang members out on many of the local estates. His role involves working with the youth community council and representing the views of young people. Edward said young people in Camberwell took part in a survey and gave their views provided on the Camberwell regeneration scheme.

A young person from the audience explained how much he valued Edward's contribution

to the area. He said before he would stay at home and play video games and now Edward has changed his life for the better.

The chair thanked Edward for his presentation and the young people for their attendance and contribution to the meeting.

SE5 Forum

Jeremy Leech thanked the community council for the opportunity he had to speak at the meeting. He explained the Forum had been was set up a few years ago to be a voice, support local businesses and encourage new business to the area.

The Forum has over 2000 members and their own website, representatives have produced a vision for Camberwell.

The purpose of this vision would be to bring ideas and initiatives together which would be set for years to come. The document referred to creating jobs, cross border working and promoting small independent businesses in the local area.

The Forum recognises the proposals for the Camberwell Town Centre and proposed that there be:

- Better signage from Denmark Hill to the rest of Camberwell.
- Street lighting should be at a lower height.
- Making Camberwell Town Centre a place where people would visit.
- To ensure the area remains prosperous and money would be spent to improve the area, particularly as Camberwell had the second highest number of causalities involving road accidents.
- The development of more business 'job creation'.
- Short term parking particularly around Butterfly Walk, so that it would be better utilised.
- Suggest the appointment of a Camberwell Town Centre Manager and appointment of a officer 'Economic Development Officer'. Jeremy thought it would be a good idea for Camberwell and Peckham to come together to formulate these proposals.

Everyone in the audience agreed with these proposals, which they felt could be achieved with the support of local councillors.

Jeremy responded to questions concerning the increased number of chicken and fast food outlets in the area. Councillor John agreed this should be looked at in the borough. Waltham Forest Council successfully addressed this issue by limiting the number of fast food outlets in their area.

A question was asked about the number of accidents with peddle bikes and whether funding could be made available to have road side facilities for bikes. Councillor John mentioned that there would be a cycle plan for Southwark which would form part of the borough's transport scheme.

Councillor Govier stated that Camberwell needed to be more bike friendly further steps should be taken to reduce the number of takeaways. The council should also be more vigorous particularly when people are seeking to change the use of a premises. A resident said there should be more electrical shops and fewer pound shops so the area reverts to what it was before.

SRUG (Southwark Railway Users Group)

Eileen Conn spoke about the users group at the meeting. The main issues were highlighted during the powerpoint presentation which was basically to influence what should be produced when providing maps and railway information to the general public or any information relating to general rail services.

Eileen urged people to get involved so their views are known on what was being decided at local level and nationally. More users were encouraged to join the group.

The chair thanked the representatives for their presentations.

8. THE LAUNCH OF THE CAMBERWELL TOWN CENTRE CONSULTATION

Sally Crew from the planning policy team presented this item and explained that this was the initial consultation phase concerning plans for a Camberwell Town centre.

A short video was shown in which a number of local residents spoke about what they liked about Camberwell.

The comments were good shops, restaurants, the area has a 'buzz' feel, very arty, generally you could walk anywhere people knew each other.

Another question was if you could change one thing about Camberwell what would it be?

These were some of the responses from those that took part:

- Local park
- Creating more bike lanes
- More and improved pedestrian crossings
- More facilities and activities for young people
- People being more responsible for their street litter

The video captured people's ideas and their aspirations, Sally explained that she was personally excited about this project as she had worked on the scheme for a number of years. Also as this project involved a £7 million budget there would be a long process of discussion and the first stage of the consultation would run up until the end of 2011 and 2012.

Stages of the consultation

- The transport model and the various options would be in June or July 2012.
- In late 2012, the selected options would be put together and the scheme delivered in 2014.

People were encouraged to get in contact with officers in the planning and policy team about information on the public consultation events.

Sally Crew announced that as part of the consultation there would be a forthcoming event at the St Giles Centre. She asked people to indicate on the maps provided to say what they would like to see in Camberwell.

During this part of the meeting, Councillor Dora Dixon-Fyle hosted a quiz which involved a range of questions about famous people and local history of the Camberwell area.

Officers agreed to bring back the results of the consultation at the community council meeting in January 2012.

The chair thanked officers and those who participated in this part of the meeting.

9. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

The following questions were raised at the meeting:

- Q1: 7 public questions were raised at the last meeting on 22 September 2011, 3 questions remained unanswered. When will these be addressed?
- A1: The chair said the would ensure a response to the 3 remaining questions are provided at the next meeting. The clerk agreed contact officers about this.
- Q2: Is it true that Tesco are planning to open a store on the site of the Dulwich Garden Centre? if so, what research was done prior to planning permission being given on the likely effects on existing shops in Grove Vale?
- A2: A written response from the planning team would be given at the next meeting.

10. COMMUNITY COUNCIL HIGHWAYS CAPITAL INVESTMENT 2012 - 2013

Executive Function

RESOLVED:

That the funding for the proposed schemes (as set out below) in the Camberwell Community Council area detailed in Appendix A of the report be agreed:

Grosvenor Terrace	Carriageway	£25,000
Linell Road	Carriageway	£22,400
Woodfarrs	Footway	£46,750
Crossthwaite Avenue	Carriageway	£24,600

11. CLEANER GREENER, SAFER FUNDING PROGRAMME

Executive Function

RESOLVED:

- 1. That Camberwell Community Council noted the financial savings and deficits for relevant projects which were set out in the report.
- 2. That the re-allocation outlined be approved:

The Jessie Duffett Hall £13,650

Camberwell Green memorial

bench £3,000

12. LOCAL PARKING AMENDMENTS AND CAR CLUB EXPANSION

Executive Function

RESOLVED:

- 1. That the local parking amendments, detailed in the report and appendices, be approved for implementation subject to the outcome of any necessary statutory procedures:
 - Flodden Road remove existing permit holders only bay and install zone hours waiting restrictions
 - Grace's Mews relocate proposed permit holders only from northeast side to southwest side.
- 2. That the shortlist as set out in the report for potential future car club locations be approved.
- 3. That the two shortlisted locations recommended in Avondale Rise and Rainbow

Street be implemented during 2012 -2013 subject to consultation and the completion of any necessary statutory procedures.

4. That the four shortlisted locations recommended in Councillor Street, Daneville Road, Gairloch Road and Grove Lane be implemented during 2012 -2013 which would be subject to consultation and the completion of any necessary statutory procedures.

13. EXCLUSION OF PRESS AND PUBLIC

RESOLVED:

That the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business on the grounds that they involved the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined in paragraphs 1 and 2, Access to Information Procedure rules of the Constitution.

14. LEA SCHOOL GOVERNORS APPOINTMENTS

Executive Function

RESOLVED:

- 1. That the following applicants be re-appointed to John Ruskin Primary School:
 - Ms Lucy O'Sullivan
 - Mr William Rowe
- 2. That Mr Mark Rivers be appointed to Comber Grove Primary School.
- 3. That Ms Therese Reinheimer-Jones be appointed to Dog Kennel Hill Primary School.
- 4. That Mr Chris Sims be appointed to Oliver Goldsmith Primary School.

9.30 pm.	
CHAIR:	
DATED:	